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Governor Rell Orders DOT, Public Safety Teams
 To New Haven After Series of Fatal Accidents
Governor M. Jodi Rell today directed the commissioners of transportation and public safety to send road and traffic specialists to a New Haven area plagued by fatal car accidents, hours after a horrendous crash took the lives of two people and critically injured three more.
Governor Rell said the DOT and state police specialists will evaluate the area of Route 34/Derby Avenue and Route 10/Ella Grasso Boulevard for improvements that could include traffic engineering upgrades, stepped-up traffic enforcement, and road design changes.  
The Governor directed DOT Commissioner Stephen T. Korta and Public Safety Commissioner Leonard C. Boyle to send field teams to New Haven Monday morning, with a report on their findings due by Friday, April 28.
“This area of New Haven has been the site of three fatal accidents in the last two weeks,” Governor Rell said.  “Since January, I am told there have been seven fatalities altogether.  This is not only tragic, it is absolutely intolerable.  
“DOT and Public Safety will evaluate the area and provide me with professional recommendations on what steps can be taken to make the area safer for motorists and pedestrians,” the Governor said.
Also today, Governor Rell offered state police assistance in patrolling the area, which encompasses two state highways, if the City of New Haven requests it.  
While the most recent horrific crash may have resulted from street racing, according to news reports, it again highlights the area as extremely dangerous for motorists.  The apparent victimization of innocent drivers also underscores a pressing need for safety improvement recommendations, the Governor noted.
“DOT and Public Safety will make a full and complete evaluation, and provide recommendations for immediate, intermediate and permanent steps that could be taken to improve safety in the area,” Governor Rell said.  “While it is probably impossible to completely stop abusive drivers from essentially terrorizing innocent, law-abiding motorists and pedestrians, there may be tangible ways that the state can work with the city to upgrade road safety, curtail criminal driving and improve public safety overall.”

Since receiving a request from the City of New Haven earlier this week, the Department of Transportation has begun reviewing accident data and the background of the roadways in question.  Governor Rell’s directive today makes the evaluation and recommendations not only a top priority of DOT, but commits the resources of the Department of Public Safety.
“Our hearts go out to the family and friends of the victims of these terrible accidents, and we pray for the recovery of the injured,” the Governor said.  “We will do everything possible to make these streets as safe as they can be.”
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